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Dear Buzz Readers, 

A Happy New Year to Everyone. 

Covid is still with us but hopefully we are in a much better place 

than we were when I wrote this message a year ago because those 

that are able have taken up the request of getting vaccinated.   

The Newsletter has been delivered throughout our ordeal and I 

would like to thank the regular team of volunteers who so kindly 

make sure that has happened.  It has been a little tricky to find 

items for the Newsletter, due to a lack of local items,  and so if any 

reader has an article that may be of interest please let the editor 

know. 

 

I do hope that 2022 will see the return again of our Revel Week  

and hopefully before that the village can celebrate the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee in some form.   

I would like to take this opportunity of welcoming any family who 

may have recently moved into Bridgerule and hope that you soon 

feel like you want to join in with village life.  

Please remember that anything for the next Buzz has to be with the 

editor by 20th February. 

 

 

 

 Sheila Cholwill  Editor  
 Telephone:  01288 381350 
 Email : sheilacholwill@btinternet.com  
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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 OUR REGULAR VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE                
RETURNS ON  

SATURDAY FEBRUARY 5TH AT 2.00PM 

Christine Gee and her helpers will be pleased to receive donations     

for this sale from 9.30am on the 5th February. 

       These sales will continue on the  1st Saturday of  

   each following month. 

  All proceeds will go to help maintain the Village 

Hall.  Tea/Coffee will be available. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033 

  MOBILE LIBRARY—VISITS BRIDGERULE  2022 

JAN 5th = FEB 2ND  = MARCH  2ND = APRIL 27TH= MAY 25TH = JUNE 22ND 

JULY 20TH  =  AUG 17TH =  SEPT 14TH =  OCT 12TH=  NOV  9TH =  DEC 7TH 

UPLANDS 

2.40PM 

VILLAGE 

HALL 

2.00PM 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

          Welcome you to their  SERVICES  

   

Sunday January 2nd 2022  Mrs. Joy Wilson - Sacrament 

              January 16th           Mrs. Muriel Hodges— United Service 

              January 23rd           United Service at St. Bridget’s 

              February 6th           Mrs. Pat Knight 

              February 20th         Mr. Courtney Drew -  United Service 

              February 27th         United Service at St. Bridget’s 

ZUMBA GOLD WITH SHARON MARTIN IN VILLAGE HALL 

Sharon Martin has been holding Zumba Classes in the hall since           

September 2021. Those that attend find it very enjoyable. The above 

photograph shows those attending her Zumba Gold Class, held every  

Monday morning.  This class is scheduled to begin again on                        

10th January  10.00am. Sharon can be contacted on 07805026364 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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NEW EQUIPMENT FOR CHILDREN’S PLAY PARK 

Our Children’s Play Park has always been popular but after the                         

re-opening  of it following the lockdown it became more popular than 

ever.   This has not only been a happy  place for children to come and play 

with siblings and friends but a safe and welcome meeting place for           

parents and friends after being forced to stay in their own homes for        

several months. 

The Village Hall Committee became aware of this and approached the 

Parish Council, as custodians of the park, with a view  of replacing some 

of the play equipment which was showing signs of wear and tear.  The 

Parish Council gave their approval and the village hall committee applied 

for some specific grants towards the refurbishment.   

As a member of the hall committee, Stacey Cholwill met with mums and 

children who used the park to seek out their ideas.  Together they met, 

Ben, a representative of Play Force, builders of play parks and a plan was 

set out. The price of replacing such equipment is very costly and a further 

price increase expected in January.  With £32000 accumulated, which  

included a £10000 donation from hall funds and  £4000 already set aside 

in a parish council account an order was placed.  The parish  council 

agreeing to reclaim 

the VAT. This alone is 

worth over £6000 

and means the            

children can have the 

full  benefit of the 

money raised.   

A computer image 

of what the new 

equipment may 

look like. 
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Bridgerule Parish Council 

 December 2021—3 Candidates for 2 seats—Internal Vote 

  

The Council now has its ten councillors and they are:- 

Mr.  Ken James Chairman     

Mr. David Hale—Vice Chairman 

Councillors 

 Mrs. Sheila Cholwill  Mr. John McDougall 

 Mr. Brian Beadle   Mrs. Stacey Cholwill 

Mrs. Carol Houghton           Mrs. Julie Philpott  

                       Mr. Fred Cogdell                         Mr. Kevin Bowditch 

 

  Parish Clerk:   Mrs. Amanda Harvey   -   bridgerulecouncil@outlook.com 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTION 1946 
  18 candidates for 10 seats.  

Much excitement prevailed in Bridgerule on Tuesday, the occasion of the 
first Parish Council election. The day had its humorous side. Some person or 
persons whilst the villagers were asleep, had painted witty slogans on all 
the tradesmen's windows. Mr Hooper was presiding officer, and Mrs E. Oke  
Holsworthy poll clerk. The polling station was at the Public Hall, where a 
large crowd gathered after 8.00 pm to wait the result, which was                    
announced by Mr J.A. Churchill, Returning Officer. 
 
The 10 councillors are;   Messrs. F.C. Lucas 187, R. Bowden 170,  E.G. French 
170,  C.J. Andrews 159,  W.R. Curtis 159,  W. Dodd 155,  P.P. Pratt 141, C. 
Dinner 120,  F.W. Moore 111, W.J. Martin 108. 
The unsuccessful candidates were;  A.T. Bowden 98,  R.W. Loye 90,  H.M. 
Martyn 89,  P.W.A. Vinnicombe 84,  D. Nolan 55,  L.H. Hannaford-Hill 
48,  V.U. Connell 32,  A.J. Nolan 19. 
There were 1,995 votes cast - 84 per cent, of the electorate. 
Each candidate thanked the electors. Mr Lucas said his father had been 
chairman for Bridgerule East for 19 years. He took on after his father, and 
had been chairman 19 years this March, and was proud of the fact that pa-
rishioners placed such confidence in him as to elect him now. 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                             
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                 Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                    Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                                                                                                                      
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Mr and Mrs M.  Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                       
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                 Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      
Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                    
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                           Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                  
Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     
Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows               
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                                    
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                                            
Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                          
Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                             
Kevin  Norton  - The Village                         Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields           
Ben & Brenda Tole -                                 Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                     
Emma Moore—Marybear            Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                            
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                               Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows 
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Friends of Bridgrule School                  
Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn 
Mark & Sarah—Javad             
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz 

you are also giving permission for the same material to be pub-

lished on The   Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The 

Buzz is not necessarily in agreement with the opinions expressed 

in this magazine and accepts no responsibility for transactions 

with private or trade advertisers.  All  information thought correct 

at time of going to press. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 

 
Welcome to the New Year 2022 and Coronavirus-a-go-go. What's to do? 
I hope that everyone is getting vaccinated and keeping safe from what we 
can't see. 
Unfortunately the criminals and scammers are even more out there  work-
ing on different ways to get your money. If you are able to receive the 
Neighbourhood Alerts you have the most up to date information to avoid 
being caught. 
Mostly "if you ain't joined you can't win". Never pay to find out how much 
it says you will get. 
There are so many innovative scams out to catch us, it almost leaves the 
ordinary burglar out in the cold. But don't be fooled into thinking they 
have disappeared. 
Oh No They Haven't! 
Do keep things safely to yourself. It's a bit late to write that presents 
should be out of view whilst shopping. However it's the same for              
everything. If it's visible it could be vulnerable to theft. 
 
Who's the strange person knocking on doors asking funny questions? It is 
not Santa Claus, but it could be someone "casing the joint". Looking for 
ways in to pinch your stuff. Keep them out. 
As ever be careful out there. 
 
If you are in doubt as to whether a crime is in progress, or life is in danger 
call 999. 
 
You can report crime online to "www.dc.police.uk/contact/" or                                       
anonymously on Crimestoppers 0800 555 111. 
Stay safe, happy and healthy for 2022. 
 
   
   John McDougall 
                 Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 
                                     01288 381237 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
http://www.dc.police.uk/contact/


8 29 



28 

 

 

Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

9 

MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB (K.C. Listed) AND SOUTH WEST 
HOOPERS 

 
Obedience Classes at Bridgerule Village Hall 

 
 
  

 
Training for all breeds of dogs from puppies to veterans. 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme 
Wednesday Mornings from 10.30-11.15 – Puppies and Beginners £3 

11.30-12.30 Improvers and Advanced £3 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6.30-7.15 p.m. Puppies and Beginners £3 
7.30- 8.30 p.m. Improvers £3 
8.45- 9.45 p.m. Advanced £3 

 
Friday 10.30-12.30 Rally Obedience/Play for all levels £3 

 
Hoopers for all levels (dogs must be a year old) at Bridgerule (in a field) 

 
For Hoopers information Tel: 07905 359011 (Margaret) 

 
For Obedience on a Wednesday/Friday—information or to book 

Tel: 01288 381104 (Chris) 
 

Or see us and message us on Facebook –Mutley Crew Dog Club 

 

PLEASE PUT THIS IN YOUR NEW DIARIES 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

THE CORNISH BOY IS BACK AGAIN 

FRIDAY 6TH MAY 2022 

           DETAILS LATER 

                       PROPER JOB! 
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FESTIVAL OF REMEMBRANCE 2021 

The Tamarside Singers were invited to be the Choir at the Festival of            

Remembrance held at St. James Church Kilkhampton in November. Some  

Members of St. James the Great Church  joined them for this event.  The 

Tamarside Singers led the congregational hymns and sang 2 chosen           

pieces.  Conductor Alan Quilter and organist Brenda Luxton.  The choirs 

regular accompanist, Amy,  assisted  at practices. 

Mr Luke Francis organised this wonderful event and the church was full 

for both services.   

The Tamarside Singers  sang at  Marhamchurch Methodist Chapel before 

Christmas at their annual Carol Concert.  Unfortunately due to covid  the 

choir were unable to perform at their own Carol Concert.  

PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR POST OFFICE HOURS  AT BRIDGERULE ARE  

NOW FROM 9.00AM –11.30AM 

THIS SERVICE TO  RETURN ON MONDAY 4TH JANUARY.  
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Gary Abbott  for the 14th January 

Vic Pickett for the 23rd January 

Joan Marshall for the 24th January 

Ron Abbott for the 8th February 

Paul Cholwill for the 13th February 

Tony Wallis for the 16th February 

Marie Field for the 21st February 

Alan Quilter for the 21st February 

Harry Cholwill for the 24th February 

Christopher Darwin for the 28/29th February 

 

The village were saddened to hear  that Michael Glover  had passed 

away recently.  Our thoughts are with his wife Irene and her family.    

A graveside service will be held on January 4th .  Michael had lived in 

Bridgerule  all his life.  Before moving to Bridge Park he resided at          

Station Cottages.    

 

BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB 

Audrey and Sheila run the village Coffee Club which is held           

every two weeks at 10.30am on a Tuesday in the village hall.  

The next one will take place on the 18th January.  It is open to 

all  at a cost of £2.50 which includes tea/coffee cheese scones 

and cake.  All profits donated to hall funds.  Occasionally  

speakers are invited. 

It is hoped that later in the year we will be able to return to  

our popular monthly coach trips.    

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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PICNIC TABLE AND PLAQUE TO COMMEMORATE OUR FAMOUS                     
BRIDGERULE LADY.           (By Rose Hitchings) 

 
Bridgerule Parish Council are about to purchase a picnic table which will 

be positioned near to the river Tamar by the bridge - for all to use - and 

with a plaque attached as a memorial to our ELIZABETH VEALE. 

 

 

 

 

Elizabeth Veale was born 1766 at the farm called Lodgeworthy - the        

entrance gate to the farmhouse and land is next to the school - and her 

home (still there today) is set on a slope overlooking Bridgerule. Her father 

died when she was about 6 years old and we understand she went to live 

with her Grandfather at Tackbeare Manor for a while. The vicar at this time 

was the Rev. Kingdon and Elizabeth was invited to be a companion to his 

daughter Bridget where together they attended lessons alongside his other 

children. Elizabeth lived with the Kingdon family at the vicarage until her 

marriage in 1788 when she was 22. Elizabeth Veale and Bridget Kingdon 

became life-long friends and it is from letters sent to each other and to 

Grace Veale (Elizabeth's mother) that much of her life has been researched 

and recorded. 

Elizabeth's husband was John Macarthur who joined the New South Wales 

Corps in 1789 and together they boarded a ship 'Neptune' that would take 

them on a 6 month long hazardous journey to AUSTRALIA (with the second 

fleet). Conditions on this ship were terrible beyond belief - almost 500              

convicts (men, women and children) were being held on the deck below 

(158 died before reaching Australia) and it was here on board ship that Eliz-

abeth and John spent 2 months, including Christmas, in cold, cramped con-

ditions on board before ever leaving England - she was just 24.  

25 

                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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 The couple finally set sail in January 1790 and with them was their infant 

son Edward - a sickly child, small for his age - and with Elizabeth pregnant 

with their second child - a girl who was to die during the voyage. They sur-

vived huge hardships on board, shortages of rations, maggots and vermin, 

very little water for drinking and keeping themselves clean, extreme heat 

and extreme cold, frightening storms that lasted days at a time and also 

had to endure many unpleasant arguments with the ship's captain Nicho-

las Nepean. So much so that at Cape Town in February the Macarthurs 

changed ship to the 'Scarborough' where conditions were much improved 

although both her husband and small child were very ill and needed day 

and night nursing.  

Conditions were not a lot better when the ship arrived at Sydney Cove 

where Elizabeth and John found that their allotted home was little more 

than a wooden hut ... but over the years despite drought, near starvation 

and flooding the Macarthur’s became huge land owners ( 43,000 acres in 

census of 1824) and famous for the production of merino sheep.           

Elizabeth managed several farms during her husband's  absence  when he 

had to return to England for 8 years - and it was she who was important 

in establishing Australia's wool industry. John and Elizabeth had 8            

children and although in her letters she often wished to return to the 

place of her birth she never did - dying in Australia 1850 age 84.  

Elizabeth and John Macarthur are remembered ... on an Australian bank 
note (John), a solid silver 5 dollar coin (1995) (Elizabeth), a medal (John) 
and a set of stamps (1934). There is an Elizabeth Macarthur Agricultural 
Institute - an Avenue named after her - a Park - and a School in her 
name. Elizabeth Farm, her first home is now owned by the New South 
Wales    Historic Houses Trust. 
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The book 'Elizabeth Macarthur - A life at the end of the world' written by 

Michelle Scott Tucker gives an insight into the changing fortunes of this 

intriguing family. Michelle came to Bridgerule in 2014 and visited St.          

Bridget’s Church - Lodgeworthy - Tackbear - The Mill and The Glebe. (The 

Glebe as we know it   today was built about 1840 - after Elizabeth's time - 

but an earlier vicarage was built on this area of Glebe and where she 

stayed with the Kingdon family).  

Michell Scott Tucker 

when she visited    

Bridgerule from        

Australia 2014 and met 

Rose and Sheila. 

ELIZABETH FARM—AUSTRALIA 

Rose and the editor both feel  that it is               

important  for our children whom attend 

Bridgerule Primary School  to learn about 

their own village heritage such as                    

Elizabeth Macarthur and when convenient  

they will be going into the school to do 

just that. 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE from just £20 

  BOOKING CLERK 

 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am                                                            

Monday Afternoons 2.00pm                                                                                    

With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

RESTARTS 10TH/11TH JANUARY  

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

                           2 Weekly  -  Next one  -  Wednesday  12th January 

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 
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IT’S THE WAY I TELL EM! 

 

 

I met an 80 year old lady the other day and because she had  just got            

married for the fourth time  I asked what it felt like to be marrying again at 

80, and then about her new husband’s occupation. “He’s a funeral                         

director “she answered.   Interesting I thought. 

I then asked if she wouldn’t mind telling me a little bit about her first three 

husbands and what they did for a living.  She paused for a few minutes as 

she needed time to reflect on all those years.  But after a short while a smile 

came to her face and she answered proudly. 

She was married in her 20’s to a banker.  She married a ringmaster in her 

40’s. a preacher in her 60’s and now in her eighties—a funeral director. 

I was a bit puzzled and asked her why she had married four men with such 

diverse careers.   She simply smiled and said 

“I married one for the money, two for the show, three to get ready and four 

to go!”. 

DEVON AIR AMBULANCE  

At the recent Mind, Body and Soul 
event organised by Lorraine and her 
helpers in the hall, the stall holders and 
raffle raised £357. This was matched by 
a generous anonymous donation to  
total £714.00.    
This great amount was then donated to The Devon Air Ambulance Trust..  
Thanks is also expressed to all those stallholders who gave a cake         
towards the refreshments which helped  to raise £62 and was given to            
support The village Newsletter, The Buzz. 

mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

SERVICES JANUARY 2022 

    

         

      2nd January                Morning Prayer   11.00am 

      9th  January                Said Eucharist       11.00am 

     16th January                United Service at Methodist Chapel 

 

       

  Bell ringing at St Bridget’s Church takes place on                                             

Tuesday  evenings 7.30 - 9.00 p.m. 

If you are interested in learning  or would like to come along to see how it 

works you will be most welcome.  If you would like more details please 

telephone 01288 381247  

 

AN OLD PHOTOGRAPH OF SOMEWHERE IN BRIDGERULE. 

WHERE IS IT AND WHO HAS LIVED/IS LIVING IN IT 

IN MORE MODERN TIMES? 

21 

 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ……   ....01237 428700 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ...............  .01409 259001 

    Western Power  -   Report Power Cut       0800 6783 105 

                                                         Or if you prefer  ring 105 which is free 

  South Western Water             24 Hour Emergency Helpline 0344 346 2020  

 

tel:0800%206783%20105
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

       

   NOTE 

      CHANGE OF CONTACT 

 

  The new contact  for THE TABLE TENNIS  CLUB 

  Is now ALAN QUILTER.   Telephone 01288 382988 

  The new contact for THE  SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB 

  Is now SCOTT WHATMORE   Telephone 01288 381459 

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz you are 

also giving permission for the same material to be published on The              

Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The Buzz is not necessarily 

in agreement with the opinions expressed in this magazine and  accepts no 

responsibility for transactions with private or trade advertisers.  All                

information thought correct at time of going to press. 
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VILLAGE CAROL SINGING 2021 

'There was a lovely turn out of both adults and children on the two             

Tuesdays before Christmas and a BIG THANK YOU to all who took part - 

both singing and collecting money. Bridgerule looks brilliant - we had           

twinkly lights all the way - our village looks a treat and is well worth a walk 

round. Special thanks must go to the kind people in Southfield who made us            

especially welcome with trays of food and further along a table laden with 

mulled wine and more mince pies etc. The second Tuesday was a chilly 

evening but we were definitely warmed by kindness and delicious mulled 

wine. 

The first night made a pleasing £83 ... and on Tuesday 21st December we 

collected £127 ......... so after Christmas our church, chapel and school will 

receive £70 each.  A big thank you to Santa in his sleigh .... and Bill Eastcott 

who on his  decorated quad bike looked remarkably like Rudolph - red nose 

and all.'  

Carol singers at Littlebridge Cross 

before they moved on to                

Southfields and were treated to 

some welcome refreshment. 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

       

   NOTE 

      CHANGE OF CONTACT 

 

  The new contact  for THE TABLE TENNIS  CLUB 

  Is now ALAN QUILTER.   Telephone 01288 382988 

  The new contact for THE  SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB 

  Is now SCOTT WHATMORE   Telephone 01288 381459 

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz you are 

also giving permission for the same material to be published on The              

Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The Buzz is not necessarily 

in agreement with the opinions expressed in this magazine and  accepts no 

responsibility for transactions with private or trade advertisers.  All                

information thought correct at time of going to press. 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

SERVICES JANUARY 2022 

    

         

      2nd January                Morning Prayer   11.00am 

      9th  January                Said Eucharist       11.00am 

     16th January                United Service at Methodist Chapel 

 

       

  Bell ringing at St Bridget’s Church takes place on                                             

Tuesday  evenings 7.30 - 9.00 p.m. 

If you are interested in learning  or would like to come along to see how it 

works you will be most welcome.  If you would like more details please 

telephone 01288 381247  

 

AN OLD PHOTOGRAPH OF SOMEWHERE IN BRIDGERULE. 

WHERE IS IT AND WHO HAS LIVED/IS LIVING IN IT 

IN MORE MODERN TIMES? 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ……   ....01237 428700 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ...............  .01409 259001 

    Western Power  -   Report Power Cut       0800 6783 105 

                                                         Or if you prefer  ring 105 which is free 

  South Western Water             24 Hour Emergency Helpline 0344 346 2020  

 

tel:0800%206783%20105
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am                                                            

Monday Afternoons 2.00pm                                                                                    

With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

RESTARTS 10TH/11TH JANUARY  

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

                           2 Weekly  -  Next one  -  Wednesday  12th January 

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 
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IT’S THE WAY I TELL EM! 

 

 

I met an 80 year old lady the other day and because she had  just got            

married for the fourth time  I asked what it felt like to be marrying again at 

80, and then about her new husband’s occupation. “He’s a funeral                         

director “she answered.   Interesting I thought. 

I then asked if she wouldn’t mind telling me a little bit about her first three 

husbands and what they did for a living.  She paused for a few minutes as 

she needed time to reflect on all those years.  But after a short while a smile 

came to her face and she answered proudly. 

She was married in her 20’s to a banker.  She married a ringmaster in her 

40’s. a preacher in her 60’s and now in her eighties—a funeral director. 

I was a bit puzzled and asked her why she had married four men with such 

diverse careers.   She simply smiled and said 

“I married one for the money, two for the show, three to get ready and four 

to go!”. 

DEVON AIR AMBULANCE  

At the recent Mind, Body and Soul 
event organised by Lorraine and her 
helpers in the hall, the stall holders and 
raffle raised £357. This was matched by 
a generous anonymous donation to  
total £714.00.    
This great amount was then donated to The Devon Air Ambulance Trust..  
Thanks is also expressed to all those stallholders who gave a cake         
towards the refreshments which helped  to raise £62 and was given to            
support The village Newsletter, The Buzz. 

mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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The book 'Elizabeth Macarthur - A life at the end of the world' written by 

Michelle Scott Tucker gives an insight into the changing fortunes of this 

intriguing family. Michelle came to Bridgerule in 2014 and visited St.          

Bridget’s Church - Lodgeworthy - Tackbear - The Mill and The Glebe. (The 

Glebe as we know it   today was built about 1840 - after Elizabeth's time - 

but an earlier vicarage was built on this area of Glebe and where she 

stayed with the Kingdon family).  

Michell Scott Tucker 

when she visited    

Bridgerule from        

Australia 2014 and met 

Rose and Sheila. 

ELIZABETH FARM—AUSTRALIA 

Rose and the editor both feel  that it is               

important  for our children whom attend 

Bridgerule Primary School  to learn about 

their own village heritage such as                    

Elizabeth Macarthur and when convenient  

they will be going into the school to do 

just that. 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE from just £20 

  BOOKING CLERK 

 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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 The couple finally set sail in January 1790 and with them was their infant 

son Edward - a sickly child, small for his age - and with Elizabeth pregnant 

with their second child - a girl who was to die during the voyage. They sur-

vived huge hardships on board, shortages of rations, maggots and vermin, 

very little water for drinking and keeping themselves clean, extreme heat 

and extreme cold, frightening storms that lasted days at a time and also 

had to endure many unpleasant arguments with the ship's captain Nicho-

las Nepean. So much so that at Cape Town in February the Macarthurs 

changed ship to the 'Scarborough' where conditions were much improved 

although both her husband and small child were very ill and needed day 

and night nursing.  

Conditions were not a lot better when the ship arrived at Sydney Cove 

where Elizabeth and John found that their allotted home was little more 

than a wooden hut ... but over the years despite drought, near starvation 

and flooding the Macarthur’s became huge land owners ( 43,000 acres in 

census of 1824) and famous for the production of merino sheep.           

Elizabeth managed several farms during her husband's  absence  when he 

had to return to England for 8 years - and it was she who was important 

in establishing Australia's wool industry. John and Elizabeth had 8            

children and although in her letters she often wished to return to the 

place of her birth she never did - dying in Australia 1850 age 84.  

Elizabeth and John Macarthur are remembered ... on an Australian bank 
note (John), a solid silver 5 dollar coin (1995) (Elizabeth), a medal (John) 
and a set of stamps (1934). There is an Elizabeth Macarthur Agricultural 
Institute - an Avenue named after her - a Park - and a School in her 
name. Elizabeth Farm, her first home is now owned by the New South 
Wales    Historic Houses Trust. 
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PICNIC TABLE AND PLAQUE TO COMMEMORATE OUR FAMOUS                     
BRIDGERULE LADY.           (By Rose Hitchings) 

 
Bridgerule Parish Council are about to purchase a picnic table which will 

be positioned near to the river Tamar by the bridge - for all to use - and 

with a plaque attached as a memorial to our ELIZABETH VEALE. 

 

 

 

 

Elizabeth Veale was born 1766 at the farm called Lodgeworthy - the        

entrance gate to the farmhouse and land is next to the school - and her 

home (still there today) is set on a slope overlooking Bridgerule. Her father 

died when she was about 6 years old and we understand she went to live 

with her Grandfather at Tackbeare Manor for a while. The vicar at this time 

was the Rev. Kingdon and Elizabeth was invited to be a companion to his 

daughter Bridget where together they attended lessons alongside his other 

children. Elizabeth lived with the Kingdon family at the vicarage until her 

marriage in 1788 when she was 22. Elizabeth Veale and Bridget Kingdon 

became life-long friends and it is from letters sent to each other and to 

Grace Veale (Elizabeth's mother) that much of her life has been researched 

and recorded. 

Elizabeth's husband was John Macarthur who joined the New South Wales 

Corps in 1789 and together they boarded a ship 'Neptune' that would take 

them on a 6 month long hazardous journey to AUSTRALIA (with the second 

fleet). Conditions on this ship were terrible beyond belief - almost 500              

convicts (men, women and children) were being held on the deck below 

(158 died before reaching Australia) and it was here on board ship that Eliz-

abeth and John spent 2 months, including Christmas, in cold, cramped con-

ditions on board before ever leaving England - she was just 24.  
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Gary Abbott  for the 14th January 

Vic Pickett for the 23rd January 

Joan Marshall for the 24th January 

Ron Abbott for the 8th February 

Paul Cholwill for the 13th February 

Tony Wallis for the 16th February 

Marie Field for the 21st February 

Alan Quilter for the 21st February 

Harry Cholwill for the 24th February 

Christopher Darwin for the 28/29th February 

 

The village were saddened to hear  that Michael Glover  had passed 

away recently.  Our thoughts are with his wife Irene and her family.    

A graveside service will be held on January 4th .  Michael had lived in 

Bridgerule  all his life.  Before moving to Bridge Park he resided at          

Station Cottages.    

 

BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB 

Audrey and Sheila run the village Coffee Club which is held           

every two weeks at 10.30am on a Tuesday in the village hall.  

The next one will take place on the 18th January.  It is open to 

all  at a cost of £2.50 which includes tea/coffee cheese scones 

and cake.  All profits donated to hall funds.  Occasionally  

speakers are invited. 

It is hoped that later in the year we will be able to return to  

our popular monthly coach trips.    

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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FESTIVAL OF REMEMBRANCE 2021 

The Tamarside Singers were invited to be the Choir at the Festival of            

Remembrance held at St. James Church Kilkhampton in November. Some  

Members of St. James the Great Church  joined them for this event.  The 

Tamarside Singers led the congregational hymns and sang 2 chosen           

pieces.  Conductor Alan Quilter and organist Brenda Luxton.  The choirs 

regular accompanist, Amy,  assisted  at practices. 

Mr Luke Francis organised this wonderful event and the church was full 

for both services.   

The Tamarside Singers  sang at  Marhamchurch Methodist Chapel before 

Christmas at their annual Carol Concert.  Unfortunately due to covid  the 

choir were unable to perform at their own Carol Concert.  

PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR POST OFFICE HOURS  AT BRIDGERULE ARE  

NOW FROM 9.00AM –11.30AM 

THIS SERVICE TO  RETURN ON MONDAY 4TH JANUARY.  
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB (K.C. Listed) AND SOUTH WEST 
HOOPERS 

 
Obedience Classes at Bridgerule Village Hall 

 
 
  

 
Training for all breeds of dogs from puppies to veterans. 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme 
Wednesday Mornings from 10.30-11.15 – Puppies and Beginners £3 

11.30-12.30 Improvers and Advanced £3 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6.30-7.15 p.m. Puppies and Beginners £3 
7.30- 8.30 p.m. Improvers £3 
8.45- 9.45 p.m. Advanced £3 

 
Friday 10.30-12.30 Rally Obedience/Play for all levels £3 

 
Hoopers for all levels (dogs must be a year old) at Bridgerule (in a field) 

 
For Hoopers information Tel: 07905 359011 (Margaret) 

 
For Obedience on a Wednesday/Friday—information or to book 

Tel: 01288 381104 (Chris) 
 

Or see us and message us on Facebook –Mutley Crew Dog Club 

 

PLEASE PUT THIS IN YOUR NEW DIARIES 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

THE CORNISH BOY IS BACK AGAIN 

FRIDAY 6TH MAY 2022 

           DETAILS LATER 

                       PROPER JOB! 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

Please note that by supplying material for publication in The Buzz 

you are also giving permission for the same material to be pub-

lished on The   Bridgerule website  at www.bridgerule.co.uk.    The 

Buzz is not necessarily in agreement with the opinions expressed 

in this magazine and accepts no responsibility for transactions 

with private or trade advertisers.  All  information thought correct 

at time of going to press. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 

 
Welcome to the New Year 2022 and Coronavirus-a-go-go. What's to do? 
I hope that everyone is getting vaccinated and keeping safe from what we 
can't see. 
Unfortunately the criminals and scammers are even more out there  work-
ing on different ways to get your money. If you are able to receive the 
Neighbourhood Alerts you have the most up to date information to avoid 
being caught. 
Mostly "if you ain't joined you can't win". Never pay to find out how much 
it says you will get. 
There are so many innovative scams out to catch us, it almost leaves the 
ordinary burglar out in the cold. But don't be fooled into thinking they 
have disappeared. 
Oh No They Haven't! 
Do keep things safely to yourself. It's a bit late to write that presents 
should be out of view whilst shopping. However it's the same for              
everything. If it's visible it could be vulnerable to theft. 
 
Who's the strange person knocking on doors asking funny questions? It is 
not Santa Claus, but it could be someone "casing the joint". Looking for 
ways in to pinch your stuff. Keep them out. 
As ever be careful out there. 
 
If you are in doubt as to whether a crime is in progress, or life is in danger 
call 999. 
 
You can report crime online to "www.dc.police.uk/contact/" or                                       
anonymously on Crimestoppers 0800 555 111. 
Stay safe, happy and healthy for 2022. 
 
   
   John McDougall 
                 Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 
                                     01288 381237 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
http://www.dc.police.uk/contact/
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Bridgerule Parish Council 

 December 2021—3 Candidates for 2 seats—Internal Vote 

  

The Council now has its ten councillors and they are:- 

Mr.  Ken James Chairman     

Mr. David Hale—Vice Chairman 

Councillors 

 Mrs. Sheila Cholwill  Mr. John McDougall 

 Mr. Brian Beadle   Mrs. Stacey Cholwill 

Mrs. Carol Houghton           Mrs. Julie Philpott  

                       Mr. Fred Cogdell                         Mr. Kevin Bowditch 

 

  Parish Clerk:   Mrs. Amanda Harvey   -   bridgerulecouncil@outlook.com 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTION 1946 
  18 candidates for 10 seats.  

Much excitement prevailed in Bridgerule on Tuesday, the occasion of the 
first Parish Council election. The day had its humorous side. Some person or 
persons whilst the villagers were asleep, had painted witty slogans on all 
the tradesmen's windows. Mr Hooper was presiding officer, and Mrs E. Oke  
Holsworthy poll clerk. The polling station was at the Public Hall, where a 
large crowd gathered after 8.00 pm to wait the result, which was                    
announced by Mr J.A. Churchill, Returning Officer. 
 
The 10 councillors are;   Messrs. F.C. Lucas 187, R. Bowden 170,  E.G. French 
170,  C.J. Andrews 159,  W.R. Curtis 159,  W. Dodd 155,  P.P. Pratt 141, C. 
Dinner 120,  F.W. Moore 111, W.J. Martin 108. 
The unsuccessful candidates were;  A.T. Bowden 98,  R.W. Loye 90,  H.M. 
Martyn 89,  P.W.A. Vinnicombe 84,  D. Nolan 55,  L.H. Hannaford-Hill 
48,  V.U. Connell 32,  A.J. Nolan 19. 
There were 1,995 votes cast - 84 per cent, of the electorate. 
Each candidate thanked the electors. Mr Lucas said his father had been 
chairman for Bridgerule East for 19 years. He took on after his father, and 
had been chairman 19 years this March, and was proud of the fact that pa-
rishioners placed such confidence in him as to elect him now. 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                             
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                 Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                    Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                                                                                                                      
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Mr and Mrs M.  Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                       
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                 Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      
Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                    
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                           Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                  
Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     
Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows               
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                                    
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                                            
Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                          
Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                             
Kevin  Norton  - The Village                         Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields           
Ben & Brenda Tole -                                 Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                     
Emma Moore—Marybear            Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                            
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                               Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows 
Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             Friends of Bridgrule School                  
Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn 
Mark & Sarah—Javad             
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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NEW EQUIPMENT FOR CHILDREN’S PLAY PARK 

Our Children’s Play Park has always been popular but after the                         

re-opening  of it following the lockdown it became more popular than 

ever.   This has not only been a happy  place for children to come and play 

with siblings and friends but a safe and welcome meeting place for           

parents and friends after being forced to stay in their own homes for        

several months. 

The Village Hall Committee became aware of this and approached the 

Parish Council, as custodians of the park, with a view  of replacing some 

of the play equipment which was showing signs of wear and tear.  The 

Parish Council gave their approval and the village hall committee applied 

for some specific grants towards the refurbishment.   

As a member of the hall committee, Stacey Cholwill met with mums and 

children who used the park to seek out their ideas.  Together they met, 

Ben, a representative of Play Force, builders of play parks and a plan was 

set out. The price of replacing such equipment is very costly and a further 

price increase expected in January.  With £32000 accumulated, which  

included a £10000 donation from hall funds and  £4000 already set aside 

in a parish council account an order was placed.  The parish  council 

agreeing to reclaim 

the VAT. This alone is 

worth over £6000 

and means the            

children can have the 

full  benefit of the 

money raised.   

A computer image 

of what the new 

equipment may 

look like. 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

          Welcome you to their  SERVICES  

   

Sunday January 2nd 2022  Mrs. Joy Wilson - Sacrament 

              January 16th           Mrs. Muriel Hodges— United Service 

              January 23rd           United Service at St. Bridget’s 

              February 6th           Mrs. Pat Knight 

              February 20th         Mr. Courtney Drew -  United Service 

              February 27th         United Service at St. Bridget’s 

ZUMBA GOLD WITH SHARON MARTIN IN VILLAGE HALL 

Sharon Martin has been holding Zumba Classes in the hall since           

September 2021. Those that attend find it very enjoyable. The above 

photograph shows those attending her Zumba Gold Class, held every  

Monday morning.  This class is scheduled to begin again on                        

10th January  10.00am. Sharon can be contacted on 07805026364 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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 OUR REGULAR VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE                
RETURNS ON  

SATURDAY FEBRUARY 5TH AT 2.00PM 

Christine Gee and her helpers will be pleased to receive donations     

for this sale from 9.30am on the 5th February. 

       These sales will continue on the  1st Saturday of  

   each following month. 

  All proceeds will go to help maintain the Village 

Hall.  Tea/Coffee will be available. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033 

  MOBILE LIBRARY—VISITS BRIDGERULE  2022 

JAN 5th = FEB 2ND  = MARCH  2ND = APRIL 27TH= MAY 25TH = JUNE 22ND 

JULY 20TH  =  AUG 17TH =  SEPT 14TH =  OCT 12TH=  NOV  9TH =  DEC 7TH 

UPLANDS 

2.40PM 

VILLAGE 

HALL 

2.00PM 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

A Happy New Year to Everyone. 

Covid is still with us but hopefully we are in a much better place 

than we were when I wrote this message a year ago because those 

that are able have taken up the request of getting vaccinated.   

The Newsletter has been delivered throughout our ordeal and I 

would like to thank the regular team of volunteers who so kindly 

make sure that has happened.  It has been a little tricky to find 

items for the Newsletter, due to a lack of local items,  and so if any 

reader has an article that may be of interest please let the editor 

know. 

 

I do hope that 2022 will see the return again of our Revel Week  

and hopefully before that the village can celebrate the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee in some form.   

I would like to take this opportunity of welcoming any family who 

may have recently moved into Bridgerule and hope that you soon 

feel like you want to join in with village life.  

Please remember that anything for the next Buzz has to be with the 

editor by 20th February. 

 

 

 

 Sheila Cholwill  Editor  
 Telephone:  01288 381350 
 Email : sheilacholwill@btinternet.com  
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